To:
Nancy Willie-Schiff, Assistant Provost for Undergraduate Education


SUNY System Administration

From:
Patricia Francis, Tina Good, and Melanie Vainder

Co-Chairs, General Education Assessment Review Group (GEAR)
Date:
December 8, 2008
Re:
Review of ACT CAAP Math Test for Strengthened Campus-Based Assessment (SCBA)
GEAR was recently asked by your office to review the ACT CAAP Math Test regarding its appropriateness for assessing the five SUNY general education mathematics outcomes as part of SCBA.  GEAR referred this task to a sub-group consisting of three SUNY math faculty members, Ralph Bertelle (Columbia-Greene Community College), Kathleen Ebert (Alfred State College), and Maryann Justinger (Erie Community College).  These individuals approached this work by independently evaluating the degree to which the 30 ACT CAAP items mapped to the five outcomes, taking into account the three broad categories of courses typically used to deliver the outcomes across SUNY campuses (i.e., college algebra, pre-calculus, statistics); two additional math faculty members participated in this evaluation as well.  
Based on this review, the sub-group concluded that: 1) for the most part, the ACT CAAP assesses the third math outcome; and 2) the ACT CAAP is inadequate to assess the fourth and fifth math outcomes.  The sub-group did not reach consensus as to the extent the ACT CAAP items cover the first two outcomes, noting there is considerable variability depending on the particular course being considered.  However, it did agree that there is sufficient item-mapping to justify – on a pilot basis – the use of the ACT CAAP for the first three outcomes.  

At its November 21, 2008 meeting, GEAR reviewed and discussed the math sub-group’s conclusions and, on that basis, offers the following recommendations regarding the ACT CAAP’s use for assessing math outcomes for SCBA:
1. Campuses that had planned to administer a quantitative test for mathematics assessment for the first SCBA round should be allowed to use the ACT CAAP Math Test to assess the first three SUNY general education math outcomes on a pilot basis (i.e., for one administration);
2. Campuses participating in this pilot will have to indicate to GEAR how they intend to assess the fourth and fifth math outcomes;
3. Campuses participating in this pilot should be given sufficient time (i.e., through the 2009-10 academic year) to complete their assessment of all five math outcomes; 
4. These campuses should  be required to review assessment results for the first three learning outcomes separately and make curricular changes as appropriate based on that review;

5. Subsequent to the assessment, these campuses should be required to provide two separate reports:

a. A report on results to System Administration using System Administration’s standard reporting format (http://www.suny.edu/provost/Assessmentinit.cfm?navLevel=5) and process for all five math outcomes; and
b. A report to GEAR, using a special form developed by GEAR for this purpose, delineating the campus’ item-mapping process and the assignment of specific items to each of the first three outcomes.  GEAR will use this information to determine whether the ACT CAAP is appropriate for longer-term use.
6. Upon submission of these reports, campuses will have satisfied their SUNY math assessment requirements for the first SCBA round; and
7. System Administration is asked to convey these recommendations to all campuses that had planned to use a quantitative test for SCBA mathematics assessment during 2008-09 and offer those campuses the option of participating in the pilot.  As part of this process, System Administration is asked to:  
a. clarify to these campuses the funding implications of participation in the pilot;
b. remind the campuses that they need to submit changes in their general education assessment plan to GEAR for review and approval, and that these changes must address as appropriate the evaluative criteria found in GEAR’s Review Process guidelines, which can be found at http://www.cortland.edu/gear/GEAR%20Guidelines%2002-01-06.pdf; and 
c. remind campuses that they may want to refer to GEAR’s SCBA “Tips,” especially if they are considering administering the SUNY math rubrics; these tips can be found at http://www.cortland.edu/gear/GEAR%20Tipsfinal.pdf .
� Campuses should be aware that, because institutional reports from ACT will not include separate results for each of the three individual learning outcomes, they will have to compile the data themselves and aggregate student responses as appropriate for the three outcomes.





